
South Dakota Department of Health 
Notice of Public Hearing to Adopt Rules 

 
 

A public hearing will be held on September 1, 2020, at 1 p.m. C.D.T.  Due to the COVID-19 

pandemic, this Board of Pharmacy Rules hearing will be accessible via zoom link or 

telephone only* to consider the adoption and amendment of proposed rules numbered: 
 

§§  20:51:01, 20:51:02, 20:51:03, 20:51:04, 20:51:05, 20:51:06, 20:51:07, 20:51:13, 

20:51:14, 20:51:15, 20:51:16, 20:51:17, 20:51:19, 20:51:20, 20:51:21, 20:51:22, 

20:51:23, 20:51:24, 20:51:25, 20:51:27, 20:51:28, 20:51:29, 20:51:30, and 

20:51:35. 

 

The effect of the rules will be to provide for an update and a cleanup of rules regulating 

pharmacists, interns, technicians, and pharmacies.   

 

The reason for adopting the proposed rules is to provide updated and further clarified 

regulations for licensees and to remove outdated references.  Further, the board desires to 

address areas of practice, such as Central Fill, which had previously not been addressed in 

rule.    

 

Persons interested in presenting data, opinions, and arguments for or against the proposed 

rules may mail them to the South Dakota Board of Pharmacy, 4001 W. Valhalla Blvd, Suite 

106, Sioux Falls, SD  57106 or email them to PharmacyBoard@state.sd.us and/or may attend 

the hearing.  Material sent by mail or email must reach the Board of Pharmacy by August 

28th, 2020 to be considered.   

 

After the public hearing, the Board of Pharmacy will consider all written and oral comments it 

receives on the proposed rules. The Board of Pharmacy may modify or amend a proposed rule 

at that time to include or exclude matters that are described in this notice. 

 

*Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, it is acceptable to have no listening location Per  

Governor Noem’s Executive Order 2020-14.  

 

*Join Zoom Meeting  https://zoom.us/j/8743756397; Meeting ID: 874 375 6397 or Dial 

one of these phone numbers to join by phone. +1 253 215 8782 US, +1 301 715 8592, US, 

+1 312 626 6799 US, Meeting ID: 874 375 6397# 

 

 

Copies of the proposed rules may be obtained without charge from: 

    
  South Dakota Board of Pharmacy  

  4001 W. Valhalla Blvd., Suite 106 

  Sioux Falls, South Dakota 57106 

   

or make request at PharmacyBoard@state.sd.us 

                                                                     
 

Published at the approximate cost of $________ 
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